Girdwood Land Use Committee

December 11, 2017
Minutes Final
Agenda Item LUC 1712-01: 
Call to order 7PM Brian Burnett, Chair
Agenda Approved for December 11, 2017 Regular Meeting
Minutes Approved from November 13, 2017 Regular Meeting
LUC Officer reports - None
Announcements & Presentations:
Agenda Item LUC 1712-02:  Public Comment
Mike Edgington states that there is a proposal to change stream setbacks throughout the MOA, including Girdwood.  Kyle is inviting Jeff Urbanus to the January 8 LUC meeting to present the changes.  Existing properties would be grandfathered in. New developments would be impacted, particularly any to be developed along Alyeska Creek, Virgin Creek and Crow Creek.

Agenda Item LUC 1712-03: Committee reports:
GBOS Report (Mike Edgington)
Presentation regarding work on the Whittier Tunnel.
Discussion of the bike path sweeps on Alyeska Highway.  Mike and Sam Daniel are writing a letter to DOT Commissioner Luiken, Governor, and legislators.  
Public Safety Advisory Committee is working on recommendation for future policing in Girdwood and will present their research and recommendations to GBOS in January.

Barbara Hunt presented request for support for medically assisted suicide during public comment.

GBOS provided a Resolution of Support for Challenge Alaska for their Mental Health Trust grant application.

GBOS discussed and approved language for the parking enforcement ballot item that will be on the April MOA ballot.

GBOS provided a Resolution of Support for the Assembly to set aside funding for policing the Seward Highway.  
This item failed in the Assembly.

GBOS worked on a CIP list for State funding.

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett)
Progress in the Inter Agency Land Management Agreement for GSA to take over management of the Beaver Pond Trail/California Creek trail head on Crow Creek Road.
Several of the grants that GTC has have been completed, closed out and paid.
Nordic Ski Club has upcoming activities and events.
USFS discussed bike path from MP 75-85 in conjunction with Seward Highway work by DOT.

Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee (Diana Livingston & Lewis Leonard)
End of year donations have been received.  All donations are matched until HLB grant of $10,000 has been met.

Lots of little donations shows community support.

GAP moving to meeting one time per month for 2 hours. Next meeting is December 20.

Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 
Meeting last week to discuss Schematic Design proposal by CRW Engineers.

Neighbors to the proposed site attended the meeting and discussed their concerns, which will be incorporated in to the plans. Main concerns are maintaining a visual buffer between the properties and groundwater, as well as how many acres of buriable land truly exist on this site.

CRW will be invited to attend the January 15 GBOS meeting to discuss the groundwater and buriable land issues.

 Girdwood Land Use Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Tim Cabana & Marco Zaccaro)
Group met just prior to this meeting of LUC.

Working on Off-street parking standards first, as this is a simpler task than others.

In spring a methodology was created to test the proposed changes.  Now the group is putting the methodology in to a format to take to Planning and Zoning.

Schedule is:
January, review methodology worksheet and bring to LUC and GBOS

February, 2nd review of methodology worksheet by LUC and request GBOS Resolution of Support for the changes.

February after GBOS, work on getting on the Planning and Zoning agenda.

June/July: Planning and zoning meeting

After that, the changes should go to Assembly for hearing.

HLB Commission Report (Ron Tenny)
Ron is new on HLBAC, learning lots.  Recently HLBAC has been meeting in various stakeholder areas, starting with Girdwood, then Eagle River, next month is in Anchorage.

HLB staff will attend LUC and GBOS in January to discuss the Girdwood Industrial Park.

Proposed disposals that have been discussed are:  Mountain bike park, Industrial park, Girdwood Family Village, Iditarod National Historic Trail, Easement for water/sewer.
Jerry Fox asked about land that was moved from 5year plan to 1 year plan for new home construction.  Discussed earlier this year, most recent information is that HLB was trying to figure out how to ensure that development is aligned with Girdwood community goals. Ron hasn’t heard anything about this in the meetings he has attended so far.

Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1711-04:  Discuss agenda topics for December 18 GBOS/LUC joint meeting.
Current Topics are: Zoning, Alyeska Highway Safety Pedestrian Corridor sweeps, New Construction inspections in Girdwood.  LUC discusses that all of these topics are being discussed at LUC and GBOS meetings already.  They believe there is no need for additional discussion or joint session at this time. 

Motion:

The Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to postpone the Quarterly meeting until the next scheduled date in March.
Motion by Di Powers, 2nd by Jerry Fox

Motion carries 5-0


Agenda Item LUC 1711-05:  Second Presentation and request for LUC recommendation to GBOS for a Resolution of support for Girdwood Auto/Turnagain Towing for fee waiver of the $4500 Conditional Use Permit for a temporary impound lot at the Girdwood Industrial Park. (Tileigh Love and Brian Holliman, presenting).

Kyle Kelley updates that Turnagain Towing has just taken over management of Greatland Towing in Anchorage and has not had the opportunity to work further on the Girdwood impound lot item.  They continue to express interest in getting a local impound lot and will advise when they are ready to continue this conversation.  This item will be removed from the agenda until they notify that they are ready to proceed.

Agenda Item LUC 1711-06:  Second presentation and proposed text for a GBOS Resolution of Support to allow Snowfree Plowing to purchase a lot in Phase 2 of the Girdwood Industrial Park.  Snowfree Plowing is requesting a LUC recommendation for GBOS Resolution of Support. (Bob Wolfe, presenting). 
HLB will attend LUC and GBOS in January to discuss this item. Topic tabled for January 2018 LUC agenda.

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1712-04:  LUC will elect officers at their January 2018 meeting.  Positions are Chair, Vice-Chair and Secretary.

Kyle Kelley advises that Tim Cabana is not planning to remain on the board.

Di Powers also says she is not planning to remain on the board.

It is important to have a representative from Crow Creek neighborhood on LUC as that is their only community council opportunity as they are not in the GSA and cannot be elected to GBOS.

Agenda Item LUC 1712-05:  Girdwood Clinic first presentation regarding adding mobile office unit to their location on Hightower Road and Lindblad Avenue.  Girdwood Clinic will request recommendation of a GBOS Resolution of Support in January.

The Girdwood Clinic has been successful in receiving grant funding to expand services, including a recently added part-time pediatric MD.  Clinic is continuing to work toward a behavioral health practitioner, through the Access to Improve Mental Health grant (AIM), is planning to add pharmacy services through the 340B program.

With the increase of services, and the need for more storage facilities, the Girdwood Clinic needs more space to remain compliant with HIPPA regulations ensuring patient privacy. The Clinic proposes to move clinical offices in to the existing trailer and to purchase and place another trailer on their lot between the clinic and Chair 5 for the administrative offices.  


After the addition of the current trailer, an ordinance was passed to allow such structures, however the Girdwood Clinic requests that LUC recommend to GBOS a Resolution of Support to show community support. Eventually, the Clinic plans to build a new facility that will meet the needs of the community and is fiscally sustainable. Lou will bring a conceptual drawing of the proposed layout to the next meeting. Trailers that they are considering are approximately 40x10 or 48x12. 

Marco Zaccaro mentions to Lou Theis that the clinic should run this by the Fire Marshall as well.

Agenda Item LUC 1712-06:  Title 21 Chapter 9 Review committee recommended changes to MOA Parking Requirements for Girdwood.

This topic is tabled for January.

Adjourn 7:55PM
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